
Dear Friends! 

 

What a great Convention .Though I 

was unable to attend as I was in Chat-

tanooga; we won a lot of awards, 

thanks to all of you, especially Lynn 

who did the reports.   

 

Hopefully everyone has a wonderful 

Father’s this Sunday. Our year is over 

soon and we are at the beginning of a 

new club year. If you have any pro-

spective members, be sure to invite 

them to a meeting and let Dorothy 

know. Also, we can put them on the 

newsletter list if they would like. Think 

of projects that we might do that oth-

ers could join in with us.  

 

 

  

Don’t forget the upcoming meeting 

to go through all the saved paper-

work and figure out what needs to 

be kept for posterity.  Since I am 

moving to Chattanooga in Septem-

ber, I will be resigning my position 

as President, though I will be keep-

ing my membership in club, district 

and State. I will miss you all and it 

has been many wonderful club 

years. 

See you all soon,  

Barbee 
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FROM OUR DEAN…. 

Hi ladies, 

    We missed some of you at the “No Pool Party”.   Those who attended were able to chat 

and visit unlike when we’re in a meeting.  We need to do that more often.   

    Our June meeting is going to be at 10:00 am at the Dominguez Community Hall on 

Tuesday the 22nd.  We’ve moved it from Wednesday to Tuesday because parking at the 

Hall is so difficult on street sweeping day.  Julie L. is going to bring some old records and 

we’re going to make a project of disposing of those files we no longer need to keep.  

Come and join us as we plan to go out for lunch when we’re done.    

    We won’t be hosting the Summer Auction this summer.  It’s a little too close to the 

ending of the quarantine so instead we’ve talked about having a Fall Auction.  We’ve 

talked about it… but that can only happen if we have help.  For many years, we’ve relied 

on the help of Julie L’s and my family to have the manpower to hold a successful auction 

but as the grandkids are all young adults with jobs and other responsibilities we can’t re-

ally depend on them any longer.  Think about it and if you have ideas to make an auction 

viable bring it to the meeting on the 22nd.   

    We have been knitting and crocheting scarves and we have 20 ready to be mailed away 

to the Veteran’s Medical Centers.   

    As you know, Barbee is moving out of state.  She’s put her house up for sale and she’s 

had a lot of interest in it.  I think she’s planning on being moved by September or Octo-

ber.     

    I’d like the club to be able to meet through the summer.  Not a meeting but just socially 

so we can catch up and stay connected.  Now that we’ve all had our vaccinations I think 

we can feel pretty secure in being able to get together. 

    I hope to see you on the 22nd.  It’s going to be hot but the hall has terrific air condition-

ing so we’ll be able to work in great comfort. 

    I’m sending this article off to Vicki (sorry Vicki, late as usual) and wanted to thank her 

for all she does to help us from 500 miles away.   

Take care ladies and hugs,   Lynn 

 

 

  



 

 

Editor’s note...sorry I’m so late in getting this issue out.  Barbee and 

Lynn were almost on time,  but I was  called in to work a couple of extra 

days and, to be honest,  when I get home my mind is not quite on a 

newsletter!   I do thank you for allowing me to be your editor,  even from 

500 miles away!  It gives me an opportunity to keep up on club news 

and maintain a contact with my club,  ”Club”  is  hard  a habit to break, 

especially when it started by joining the Long Beach Junior Women’s 

Club about 50 years ago.  Hope you are all doing well.     

 

Hello railroad, is this the railroad? 

I want a one way ticket down to Tennessee 

I'm leaving immediately, Chattanooga, here I 

come 

Pardon me boy, is that the Chattanooga choo 

choo? 

Right on track 29 ! 

Barbee, 

We  wish you all the best on your next adventure!  We thank you for all you’ve done for 

LBWC,  LCD, and CFWC!    You will be missed but we hope you will reach out to us from time 

to time to let us know how you’re doing!    AND,  although we’re glad to know you’re main-

taining your memberships in CA,  we know GFWC-TN would also love to add you to their 

membership  (at the moment they list 405—make it 406!!)  Take care and safe travels 


